








CAMEO Guild Minutes: Thursday January 16, 2025 
 
Meeting was called to order by our president, Barbara Lusk at 7:00 pm; she led us in 
the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Reports:  3 to 4 people have participated in the first two Sew Sundays. Members are 
encouraged to drop in anytime between 12 noon and 5:30 pm. It’s a way to stay 
connected when we are inside from cold and snow. 
Charity:  Judy showed 2 charity quilts for UFO credit. 
Quilt Show:  All quilts submitted for the quilt show must have a 10” sleeve sewn to 
the top. See instructions on our website, where you can also download a quilt show 
quilt submission form. 
Our donation quilt is offered for $1.00 chances, as a donation not a raffle. 
We currently have 3 vendors, need at least 4 more to cover cost of rental. See the 
individual sub-committees to sign up to donate baskets and mini quilts for sale. Let 
them know what type of basket you are making up, to avoid duplicates. Do not turn 
in baskets yet. 
Spring Retreat:  Registration forms are available, and due by beginning of March. 
Program: Presentation by our member Cheryl Cawley: Many ways to Applique. 
1) Fusible raw edge applique (easiest) 2) interfacing turned-edge applique. 3) 

needle-turn 4) wool applique (also easy.) A pdf of the slide show will be emailed 
to members in the following days. 

8:00 pm Refreshment Break:  and look at Cheryl’s quilt examples. 8:25 meeting 
resumes. 
Recording Secretary Report:  No corrections to the December minutes – submitted 
by Barb Lusk 
Membership Report:  23 members attended, 2 guests, and 4 members on Zoom. 
Treasurers Report:  Janeen Sharpe 
Checking: $274.00, Money Market: $9722, Savings: $250.74, Total $10,247.16 
Zoom report: We turned down the lights to allow the members present to see the 
slide show. The projected images are not visible with our camera set-up on ZOOM, 
either with lights on or off. Additional technology may be needed to broadcast a 
power-point or slides. 
Newsletter:  February 6th is the newsletter deadline. Board meeting next Thursday, 
January 23, 2025 at 7 pm on ZOOM. 
Our meeting was adjourned at 8:43 pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Minutes were taken by Dawn Mayers, transcribed by Louise McCormick-Glazier  
 







                   CAMEO Quilters Guild                    Registration No. _____ 
   Retreat Registration Form – Lions Bear Lake Camp    Member ____ 
           April 10-13, 2025              Non-Member ____               

Name _________________________________________________________________________ 
Address _____________________________City, St, and Zip _____________________________ 
Telephone #: Home __________________                    Cell_______________________________ 
Email Address __________________________________________________________________ 
Emergency Contact Person ______________________   Telephone # ______________________ 
Special Dietary Needs___________________________________________________________ 
Cabin mate preferences __________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
NOTES:  NO FUSS NO FRILLS RETREAT. Good old fashioned sewing and friends. 

Please indicate your choice by marking the box(es) below: 
 Thursday April 10, 2025 

Check in 10:30am 
$165.50 member 
$175.50 non-
member 

Includes: Chair, lodging plus 
Thur. Dinner 
Fri Breakfast & Dinner 
Sat Breakfast & Dinner 
Sun. Breakfast  

 Friday, April 13, 2025 
Check in: 9:30 a.m. 

$121.50 member 
$131.50 non-
member 

Includes: Chair, lodging plus 
Friday: Dinner 
Sat. Breakfast & Dinner 
Sun. Breakfast  

 
Due to just receiving the information from Bear Lake regarding costs we need your response ASAP if 
you wish to attend the retreat. Questions call Sharon 586-531-5280 

• Email Sharon Cratsenburg @ Scratsenburg55@gmail.com  ASAP if attending 
• Complete registration form and send with your check to address below by March 20, 2025 
• Your check will not be cashed unless we have enough members attending, we need 25 people 

to attend. Invite a friend!!! 

There is ice available and a refrigerator to keep your food cold. Bring a snack to share on the snack 
table. We will bring a case of water for everyone to share .Refund Policy: No refunds will be 
given after March 31, 2025. After that date you may request a refund in writing for a personal 
or family emergency which will be granted on an individual basis in full or in part after the 
Retreat, or you may find another member to take your place.   
Mail registration forms to: Sharon Cratsenburg 275 Benjamin St. Romeo, MI 48065 
 

(For Committee Use Only) 
Check # Date 

Recv’d 
 Full 

Amount 
Date 

Deposited 
Date 

Returned 
  

 
        

Revised 12/9/24 


